
 

 

 
 
 
 
          August 24, 2022 
 
 
LUMA Energy, LLC 
644 Fernández Juncos Ave., Suite 301 
San Juan, PR 00907 
Attention: General Counsel 
Email: legal@lumamc.com 
 
with copy to: 
LUMA Energy, LLC 
644 Fernández Juncos Ave., Suite 301 
San Juan, PR 00907 
Attention: Mario Hurtado 
Email: mario.hurtado@lumapr.com 
 
 
Re: Request for Information   
 
 
Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
Reference is made to the Puerto Rico Transmission and Distribution System 
Operation and Maintenance Agreement dated as of June 22, 2020 “O&M Agreement” 
among (a) the Puerto Rico Electric Power Authority (“PREPA”), a public corporation 
and governmental instrumentality of the Commonwealth of Puerto Rico, created by 
Act No. 83 of the Legislative Assembly of Puerto Rico, enacted on May 2, 1941, (b) the 
Puerto Rico Public-Private Partnerships Authority (“P3 Authority”), a public 
corporation of the Commonwealth of Puerto Rico, created by Act No. 29 of the 
Legislative Assembly of Puerto Rico, enacted on June 8, 2009, (c) LUMA Energy, LLC 
(“ManagementCo”), a limited liability company organized under the laws of Puerto 
Rico and (d) LUMA Energy ServCo, LLC (“ServCo” and, together with ManagementCo, 
“LUMA”), a limited liability company organized under the laws of Puerto Rico.  

On August 20, 2022, LUMA reported that there were interruptions of services in:  

1. Arecibo 

2. Adjuntas 
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3. Bayamón

4. Caguas

5. Hormigueros

6. Rincón

Pursuant to Section 6.2 (a)(v) of the O&M Agreement, the P3 Authority requests LUMA 
to provide, for each incident, a detailed report that includes:  

a. What areas within each municipality were affected

b. What caused the interruption of service

c. How many customers were affected, including:

i. Peak customers interrupted

ii. Customer outage percent

d. Total time of restauration

e. How many crews were deployed to support the restauration effort

Additionally, please state if the interruptions in Adjuntas, Bayamón and Rincón were 
related to the August 19, 2022 interruptions of service or any other interruption 
occurred in the referenced municipalities. 

The P3 Authority kindly requests that the information requested above be provided 
by no later than September 13, 2022.  

Sincerely, 

Sheila Torres-Sterling 
Senior Legal Advisor 
Puerto Rico Public-Private Partnerships Authority 


